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Knights of the Armor Force has respectfully dedicated this room the memory of Beatrice Patton. She was of course the wife of General George S. Patton Jr. and a true lady of Armor. She was devoted to her family, community and her nation. 

This room also honors all of the wives of our Tankers today and their role in Armor Family Life. These ladies have a legacy of service that dates from the present day and back to the early days of the Tank Corps in World War I. Through many conflicts our Tankers have counted on their spouses to maintain their families while they train and fight for our country. Also, your energy and leadership have been of great importance to our Armor communities. 

We know that you have sympathetically listened as your Tanker has told you about the loss of the Home of Armor at Fort Knox. Also, you’ve heard about the degradation of having to dismount and go through Infantry training. You know your Tankers have had to shed the protection of the tank and strap so called body armor on their bodies just to resist explosions that the tank would easily absorb. You know your Tanker has been forced to do Infantry and police SWAT type work that he did not enlist to do. This is the true shame that our Army has imposed this on the most elite tank force in the history of the world. You have heard your Tanker tell you that he isn’t able to train his soldiers on the tasks they need to know to defend our nation because of these distractions. The good news is that your Tankers have risen to the challenge and have in most cases out performed their Infantry counterparts. This is due to their pride in their units and a true devotion to our country. 
We must always remember that the strength of the Armor Force is not just the Armor soldiers by themselves. One of the major strengths of the Armor Force is the fact that we've got the Ladies of Armor who are compassionate, decent, honorable citizens who hear a call to care for a neighbor like you would like to be cared for yourself. The Ladies of Armor have represented the very best of what it means to be an American and we honor their achievements and legacy.  We cannot have an effective Armor Force unless we have strong families to support the Tankers of the Armor units. The Armor Force and our nation have benefited greatly from your sacrifices and service, together with our families “We Forge the Thunderbolt”. 
